
  

  

FOI 2150 

Date 26/05/2023 

 

Dear Requester, 

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for 

Bedford site and Luton site. 

 

You asked: 

 

Bedford site 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 Comments 

Black Mothers Cared for 123 113 107 131 140 N/A 
 

Number of Black Mothers 
who died 

0 1-5 0 0 0 N/A 

 

White Mothers Cared for 2097 2047 2059 2074 1805 N/A 
White and 

white other 

Number of white Mothers 
who died 

0 0 1-5 0 1-5 N/A 

 

Asian Mothers Cared for 326 329 380 349 374 N/A 
 

Number of Asian Mothers 
died  

0 0 0 1-5 0 N/A 

 

Mixed or Multiple ethnic 
groups cared for 

120 113 105 100 95 N/A 

 

Number of mixed or 
multiple ethnic group 
mothers 

0 0 0 0 0 N/A 

 

Any other ethnic group 
Cared for 

116 111 74 59 109 N/A 

 

Any other ethnic group 
died  

0 0 0 0 0 N/A 

 



  

  

Not stated Cared for 22 36 23 26 19 N/A  

Not stated died  0 0 0 0 0 N/A  

 

Luton site 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 

Black 

Mothers 

Cared for 

329 350 321 310 401 NA 

Number of 

Black 

Mothers 

who died 

0 0 1-5 0 0 NA 

White 

Mothers 

Cared for 

2855 2867 2745 2782 2517 NA 

Number of 

white 

Mothers 

who died 

0 0 0 0 0 NA 

Asian 

Mothers 

Cared for 

1539 1596 1600 1656 1699 NA 

Number of 

Asian 

Mothers 

died  

0 0 0 0 0 NA 

Mixed or 

Multiple 

ethnic 

groups 

cared for 

118 124 115 132 136 NA 

Number of 

mixed or 

multiple 

ethnic 

group 

mothers 

0 0 0 0 0 NA 

Any other 

ethnic 

group 

Cared for 

153 110 110 105 119 NA 



  

  

Any other 

ethnic 

group died  

0 0 0 0 0 NA 

Not stated 

Cared for 
38 62 56 130 117 NA 

Not stated 

died  
0 0 0 0 0 NA 

 

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust 

and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of 

this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 

2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any 

reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so.  

 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the 

Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, 

you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted 

within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: 

dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the 

date your response was issued.  

If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply 

directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be 

contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk  

 Yours sincerely,  

 

 FOI Officer 

 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 

 

 


